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Board Highlights
June 17, 2024

Community Engagement Annual Report
The Board also heard from Superintendent Garette Tebay who presented the 
Community Engagement Annual Report which highlighted the work being done in 
the school division to engage and partner with the SRPSD community to promote 
learning and development from our earliest learners to our graduates. The report 
highlighted work with School Community Councils and the Saskatchewan Rivers 
Students for Change group, as well as the many community partnerships the division has 
fostered. Finally the report gave an overview of the Division communications for the 2023-24 
school year. Highlights of the communications is the growth in social media following, and
engagement in campaigns that raise the profile of the incredible work done in SRPSD schools. 

Year End Congratulations and Celebrations
As the 2023/24 school year comes to an end, the Board wishes sincerest
congratulations to all of our SRPSD graduates in the Class of 2024. The Board
recognizes the hard work and determination you all have shown to achieve
your High School Diploma and they wish you all the best in your future! The
Board also was pleased to hear of the 2 Saskatchewan Rivers students who are
the recipients of the Schulich Leaders Scholarship. Abigail Kyliuk from W.P.
Sandin Public High School in Shellbrook and Sahas Mittal from Carlton
Comprehensive Public High School both received $120,000 scholarships from
the organization to pursue their university studies.  

The Board also recognized long serving and retiring staff at their annual
recognition banquet earlier this month. The Board expressed gratitude for 
the people who work hard everyday to ensure SRPSD is doing what's best 
for students. To our retirees, congratulations on this next step, the imprint 
you have had on our schools and the students you served will not soon be
forgotten.

The Board also wishes the entire SRPSD community a joyful, 
restful, gorgeous summer, and cannot wait to welcome you back 
to our 1st choice schools in the fall.

 

 

 

TRC Report
Superintendent Jennifer Hingley presented a summary of the work
SRPSD has been doing to meet the TRC Calls to Action as a division.
She highlighted the work being done by the leadership team in anit-
racisist/Anti-bias education and how this work is being done with staff
in schools as well. The presentation also highlighted the Land-Based
Learning that has thrived in the division this year. Shifting educational
practices to include and honor Indigenous perspectives is essential to
meet the Calls, but also essential to meet the needs of our community.  

The Board hopes this brief update can
provide information and promote

communication. If you want further
details about the Board and its       

meetings, you can find information at
this under the "About Us" Tab at

www.srsd119.ca. You are also            
encouraged to contact your local

trustee.
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